
IAIA Publication committee

Minutes of the meeting April 26, 2004, Vancouver, Canada

Prepared by A.Cherp

Present: Peter Tarr, Carys Jones, Chris Wood, Bill Page, Alan Bond, Jennifer Howell, Maureen Hill, Richard Grassetti, Jill Baker, Aleg Cherp

Apologies:  Carmen Theresa Senior Carballo, Keith Wiseman, Joseph Milewski

1. Report from IAPA Editorial Board was provided by Carys and Chris (see attached separately). In particular, it was noted that conference papers are becoming more suitable for publications in IAPA

2. IAPA’s publisher (Bill Page) reported that the library subscription numbers for IAPA are up, whereas it proved to be difficult to achieve listing in SSCI (Social Science Citation Index. The journal is now available on line and the number of hits and downloads is high and increasing. Beech Tree Publishing is part of a consortium of publishers which negotiate subscription prices with consortiums of libraries to keep prices down.

It was agreed that it is important to get a message about IAPA to the IAIA community to encourage them to cite the journal, when appropriate in their other publications. Such citations will be critical for achieving the SSCI listing. Bill Page agreed to draft a couple sentences on the subject to put in the Newsletter.

3. Newsletter report (by Jen). She emphasized the need to revitalize the network of contributors.

4. Minutes of the last year's meeting of the Publications Committee were discussed and approved. 

5. The IAPA Editorial Board will now report directly to the IAIA Board of Directors rather than to the Publications Committee. This is due to the fact that the Editorial Board now meets regularly and is able to discuss the matters related to the journal independently. The IAPA Editors will still be on the Publications Committee (PC) and the chair of the PC will be on the IAPA Editorial Board.

6. The new terms of reference of the Publications Committee were discussed and will need to be developed through email contact after the meeting. Major focus of PC is likely to include advising on the content of the Web site, Key Citations and Special Publications. Alan will distribute some thoughts on this matter.
7. The need to provide more active feedback to the Web site by all members of the PC was emphasized. The guidelines for posting materials in the “open” or “closed” sections of the Web site will need to be discussed and there was agreement that the Pub. Comm. members would review the draft guideline and provide comments (if any) to Alan Bond so that the guidelines could be finalised. The SIA principles and the Key Citations will be moved to the non-members area, but IAPA will stay in the members-only area.

8. Sections responded enthusiastically to the proposal by the PC to take charge of the respective Key Citations series. It was agreed that older Key Citation topics not linked to the existing IAIA sections should be taken down from the site.

9. Jill Baker agreed to represent the Publications Committee at the IAIA Council Meeting on Thursday April 29th 2004.

